Shireoaks Parish Council
Minutes of the Virtual Meeting held on 8th December 2020.
Present: 
Councillor R Hauxwell (Chair)
Councillors, B Ayton, G Robinson, P Hayward, P Blagg, S Fielding and District Councillor Pressley.
M Welch (Clerk) 

There were three members of the public.
Luke Brown and Will Wilson attended to discuss the Neighbourhood and Local Plan.
The local and Neighbourhood plans were discussed and councillors asked what we have to alter.  We need to update the plan to make sure that it fits the content as there have been changes and differences in aspirations.  The Neighbourhood Plan can be used to address flood issues.  The Local Plan will further strengthen the Neighbourhood Plan and recognises Shireoaks as a village.  Luke explained it would be good to include the station car park into the Neighbourhood Plan and both Luke and Will offered to join in on the meetings.  The clerk was asked to negotiate with them to arrange the first meeting so that it can be set up and publicised.  Councillors Fielding, Pressley, Hauxwell and Sarah Rex agreed to join the group.
The station car park which is part of the local plan had a feasibility study done which showed a need even in the pandemic which will be fed back in the local plan.  It is not known if the new station at Garden Village will have an impact.
There were no questions raised by members of the public.
105/20 Apologies for absence	
There were no apologies.
106/20 Declarations of Interest
Councillor Pressley RDS and Councillor Fielding Planning.  Councillor Hauxwell does not have a direct interest in the planning application for Little Acorns but is Chair of Little Acorns.
107/20 To approve the minutes of the meeting held 10th November
The Minutes of the Meeting held on 10th November, copies of which had been previously circulated to members were confirmed as a true record and will be signed by the Chairman.

108/20 Matters Arising 
a) Vacancies
There has been one application from Sarah Rex and one enquiry. Nothing further has been heard from Councillor Radford.  Councillor Fielding proposed Sarah Rex be co-opted, seconded by Councillor Hauxwell and all in favour, the clerk will send the relevant forms out.
b) Station Car Park – This has been discussed.
c) Cricket ground – The Facebook group has been set up and councillors agreed it should be widely publicised, the clerk will contact the four residents who have previously expressed an interest and she was asked to keep John and Councillor Pressley updated.  Councillors agreed a simple leaflet could be circulated to residents who do not have access to Facebook, Councillors Fielding and Hauxwell will arrange this before the next meeting in the New Year.
d) Monks Wood Estate (Bovis) – Councillor Pressley reported that Bovis took over from RMG and Joanne Morrison is the new director who will deal with any sales.  The play area was not part of the 106 and is the responsibility of Bovis as are the litter bins.  The playground has not been touched and it was proposed this be raised with them again and also that it would be a good idea and not too expensive to have a couple of planted areas off the side and replace the signs that used to be there to stop the football, all councillors agreed.
e) CIL- Defibrillator/Clock/Telephone Box – The Chairman put the box in the post office and it went in the newsletter as well, there have not yet been any suggestions, Councillor Blagg will discuss this with the company on the triangle.
Councillor Robinson proposed we go ahead with the clock repair in January and request the CIL money, seconded by Councillor Blagg and this was unanimously agreed.
The clerk reported that she had chased the telephone box repairs up and has found another company who have also been contacted.
f) Handyman/Timetable for litter picking 
Councillors agreed to exclude members of the public while they discussed the duties received from the handyman.  Councillors asked the clerk to obtain more information for the next meeting and also some quotes.
[bookmark: _Hlk46265581][bookmark: _Hlk58395091]g) Litter Bins – the bins were discussed again, it is believed the bin on the tow path may have been put there by the Canal and River Trust.  The Chairman has found a floor mounted bin which would be easier to empty and she will circulate details to councillors.  The clerk has written to Bassetlaw as requested and is awaiting a reply.  Councillors suggested the handyman be asked for his views and if he can think of any locations in the village and on the new estates.
[bookmark: _Hlk53518892]h) Neighbourhood Plan – This has been discussed.
i) Telephone Box – This has already been discussed.
j) Website – The chairman will look further into this and the clerk was asked to change the password.  Other websites by Hugo Fox are well presented and the clerk was asked to check what contract they have.
109/20	New Business 
a) Spring Planters

The Chairman has found a tub which may be a possible replacement and has sent out a link, Councillors need to see how many are needed and how far up the village they want to go.  Councillor Robinson suggested we replace the existing ones and if a resident wants one outside their property we could provide it if they keep it.  Watering has been an issue and the clerk was asked to check how Thorpe Salvin do this.  It was suggested that the builders could be contacted and Councillor Fielding offered to ask Highways to have a look.  In the meantime councillors will look at other villages and this will be discussed further at the next meeting.   
     
110/20	Planning
a) New Applications
20/01451/FUL Planning Portal Ref: PP-09031664 Substitution of 5 House Types on Plots 16-20 Plot 21 as Additional Plot with Clarendon House Type - Land South of Woodend Farm East of Shireoaks Common West – there were no objections.

	20/01264/FUL | Erect Single Storey Classroom and School Hall Extensions | Little Acorns Nursery St Lukes C of E School Brancliffe Lane Shireoaks – This was discussed and whilst councillors support the extension to the school councillors feel that traffic and safety consideration need to be at the forefront and they have concerns regarding infrastructure and not providing enough car parking and access for the future.  Opening from the Harron Homes side would be safer for children as Brancliffe Lane is not ideal now, with the size the school is without the expansion. 

b) Decisions 

There were no new decisions.

111/20 Reports from County and District Councillors
Councillor Fielding reported that there had been a meeting at the social club and the issues with the Ryton are being progressed.  There had been a meeting over flooding which encompasses our area and Worksop to encourage the flow through Worksop it is likely to be springtime before it is complete Graham Smith will let Councillor Fielding know and this will be passed on to councillors through the clerk.
The other county issue is that they have been alerted to the fact that work is to be done to the trees in Shireoaks Common.
Councillor Pressley reported that the flooding scrutiny group has just started to look at who to talk to which will take 3-4 months before being reviewed and becoming public.
With the new local plan we do not need new buildings in Shireoaks as we are still under the old rules until the new plan 2018-2037 comes in, the consultation period has started.
112/20 Finance
		Balanced to statements as at 30.10.20
	
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	14438.30

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	21049.19

	
	
	
	
	
	

	The following Cheques are still unpresented
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	B Legion
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	30.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	Payments received since last meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	0.00

	The following are to pay this meeting
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	D Gower
	
	
	491.20

	
	
	HMRC
	
	
	78.20

	
	
	M Welch
	
	
	323.20

	
	
	SWHL
	
	
	470.00

	
	
	V Hall
	
	
	72.00

	
	
	CPRE
	
	
	36.00

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	1470.60

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	Total of all outstanding cheques
	
	
	1500.60

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	After the above movements the balances will be:
	
	

	
	Nat West Current
	
	
	12937.70

	
	Nat West Reserve
	
	
	5716.37

	
	Nationwide Clock Fund
	
	
	894.52

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	TOTAL FUNDS HELD
	
	
	19548.59

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Of which Firework balance is
	
	
	2264.32

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	Remaining Parish Council funds
	
	
	17284.27



	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	



		
	
	
	
	


c) Signatories – Nothing further has been heard, Councillor Blagg will chase this up.



113/20 	Emergency Matters
a) Flooding
Residents had asked Councillor Robinson as to what had been done and what was proposed to be done to alleviate flooding along the River Ryton.  He suggested councillors write to the Environment Agency asking these questions and a copy be sent to Graham Smith, Flood Management at Nottinghamshire County Council.  Councillor Fielding had met the Environment Agency and they will keep her fully informed as to the progress which will be passed on to the Parish Council.  Councillor Pressley reported that the Environment Agency are already looking at the whole lot.
114/20 Correspondence
Correspondence has been circulated.
115/20	Members reports and exchange of information on matters of concern.
Councillor Robinson reported
a) Fallen tree in the River Ryton on Spring Lane. Councillor Fielding said that the Environment Agency was aware of this and was being dealt with.
b) Litter on Spring Lane and around the village name sign needs clearing.
c) Street Lights on Shireoaks Road not working.
d) Pavement and road gutters on the Canal Bridge, Shireoaks Road need cleaning.
e) Recent police speed check on Shireoaks Road is welcomed. There are also problems with speeding vehicles on Shireoaks Road, Spring Lane and Thorpe Lane which also needs addressing.
.116/20	 Date of next meeting
Tuesday 12th January 2021
The meeting closed at 21.30
